
Munson Township Board of Supervisors
Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2021

The regular monthly meeting of the Munson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 8:00 PM on November 15, 2021, by Chairman, Joe Willenbring.
Present
Butch Gertken, Matt Burg, Clerk, Boni Behnen, Treasurer, Dick Behnen, P & Z Ad., Lynn Burg, and P& Z Chair, Mike Behnen.
A motion to approve the town board minutes from October 18, 2021, was made by Burg, seconded by Gertken. Carried 3-0. 
Treasurer’s Report
Income $25,460.19 Expenses $33,951.77 Balance $481,674.61. A motion to accept the Treasurer’s report was made by Gertken, seconded by Burg. Carried 3-0.
Willenbring had received phone calls concerning the increase in permits given  by the county for vacation rentals in the township. Noise, speed violations and trespassing are the primary concerns of residents. Lynn will contact the county to see what the township can do to possibly add a permit that would be stricter than the county permit. Also, can we raise taxes on the rental properties. Lynn will do research and bring it up at the next P and Z meeting on December 2nd.
ARP money investments were decided as follows: $150,000 in a 12-month CD, $150,000 in a 6-month CD, and $150,000 in the money market. Motion Burg, second Gertken. Carried 3-0. Dick can take care of it unless more signatures are needed. 
Ralph has not done the work that was proposed at the extended meeting on Fieldstone and Fruitwood roads yet. Chirthart was contacted and is fine with what the board wants to do. He would like the yield sign and the broken post taken out. 
COL Fire Update –
*12 calls this month
*12 new hires this year
* Dec 13th Annual Fire Budget Meeting
*Board will discuss a sinking fund for new equipment, Munson share $22,200/year. It will be voted on at the budget mtg.
Mail 
WSB will have a 4% price increase in 2022.
The county was questioning a permit given to Melissa Middleton and Dean Holthaus for a detached garage in the West Ashton Development. The county thought that the garage was built too close to the settling pond and wanted a copy of the site permit and building permit. Lynn will take care of it.

A motion to pay bills was made by Burg, seconded by Gertken. Carried 3-0. Bills were paid in the amount of $48,807.44 using check numbers 7089-7101. Check #7088 voided. Gertken was paid for ditch cutting using check #7095.
Boni asked if she could purchase a new digital keypad door handle for the office door. A motion for that was made by Burg, seconded by Gertken. Carried 3-0.
At 9:30 PM, the meeting was adjourned.
Minutes submitted by:	Boni Behnen, Clerk 
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